LINGUISTICS SPECIALIST GROUP MEETING 

Friday 22nd February 2008
CILT, 111 Westminster Bridge Road, London SE1 7HR
10.30 – 13.00
Minutes
1. Apologies for absence
Kate Beeching (Helmut Daller deputising), David Hornsby, Lynne Murphy (maternity leave), Florence Myles, Alisdair Archibald, Jean Peccei
Present: Doug Arnold (DA), Patricia Ashby (PA), Teresa Birks (TB, CILT) Helmut Daller (HD), Alison Dickens (AD, LLAS), Geoff Hall (GH), Dick Hudson (DH), Paul Rowlett (PR, Chair), Kevin Watson (KW)

Guests: Jonathan Gibson (JG, English Subject Centre), Ben Knights (BK, English Subject Centre).
2. Membership 
KW (Sociolinguistics, Lancaster) was formally welcomed to the group
HD – replaces Kate Beeching for this meeting. AD reported that KB has indicated that she would like to step down from the group and a permanent replacement needs to be found. Action: AD and PR
JG and BK from the English Subject Centre were attending for this meeting only to discuss possible collaborative activity for English Language

3. Minutes from last meeting 

Corrections: Susan Hunston not Hunstan Action: AD
These were accepted as accurate
4. Matters arising 

· Photo formats – this was not discussed. Note: for the LLAS website and publications the following photo sizes are preferred - web = 72dpi, 200 x 130 pixels, 7 x 4.6cm print = 300dpi, 4288 x 2848 pixels, 36 x 24cm
· Wiki – AD reported that she has had a look at Glottopedia (a Wiki dictionary for linguistics) at http://urts120.uni-trier.de/glottopedia/index.php/Main_Page
This site uses Wiki software called MediaWiki which does need some expertise to use. AD reported that it is also possible to set up easy to use wikis using PbWiki, but these are hosted on a third party server. The Group felt that it would be better if a wiki was hosted on the LLAS server. AD suggested a student generated wiki and DH flagged up the Student room website www.thestudentroom.co.uk/home He suggested that we start a thread on linguistics or post a wiki article on the site.
AD also reported that LLAS has received a number of hits from Wikipedia and this is because a GPG article was referenced in a wiki article (not in linguistics). The group agreed that it would be a good idea to add edits to the existing pages on Wikipedia which reference GPG articles on teaching linguistics. Action: all
PA (phonology), PR (syntax) KW (discourse) offered to ask some of their students to start a wiki about their experiences of studying linguistics which other students can edit. For example questions such as:   What is your experience of learning linguistics? What is linguistics and why study it? Action AD to set up wiki on LLAS website. Action: PR, KW, PA
DH suggested that GPG articles could be made Wiki-like so that they can be updated by third parties but this would have to be moderated. Action: AD to investigate
AD also suggested launching a student competition e.g. uploading short videos about studying linguistics onto YouTube. JG reported that other Subject Centres had run video competions and the results were very positive. Action: AD to explore idea further.
· Videoconferencing – TB reported that CILT is investigating acquiring a videoconferencing facility. It was agreed that in the meantime it would be easier to experiment with simpler tools such as MSN messenger (text-based). JG flagged up another tool called Instant presenter which is available through TechDis but this is probably more useful for presentation than discussion. It was agreed to have a pre-meeting on messenger to discuss agenda as an experiment. Action: AD to set up emails and let everyone know what to do and when test session is to take place.
· BAAL conference 11th – 13th Sept 2008 – GH represented LLAS at the conference in 2007 and this year Swansea (GH’s institution) is hosting the conference and the organising committee needs to be approached with a different idea for this year. PA suggested that LLAS could possibly sponsor a couple of student sessions or offer a subject centre award for relevant paper(s)/posters. Alternatively a forum ‘Teaching as a phd student’ was suggested. There is a PhD SIG chair who could be approached. Action: GH to contact AD to discuss way forward.
· LAGB Conference 10th – 13th Sept 2008.  PR reported that the session offered in 2006 went very well as it was LAGB people talking about teaching whereas last year this wasn’t the case. PR agreed to contact Kerstji Björars to discuss the possibility of going back to the 2006 approach. Some possible contributers are Hans van der Koot (UCL), Sonja Eisenbeiss (Essex). Willem Hollmann (Lancaster). Action: PR
· PTLC – PA confirmed that the next meeting will be in 2009 in new UCL premises.
5. Increasing SC engagement with linguistics
Discussed under item 4

6. Forthcoming events  

· Psycholinguistics – Essex 20th June 2008 (tbc) – AD circulated a draft programme (appended) which looks very good but has one session with a strong research element. It is not currently clear how this relates to the teaching focus of the event. It was agreed that Sonja Eisenbiess should be asked to add a teaching focus to this section. Action: PR to send feedback to Sonja. Date confirmed
· Assessment – CILT 30th May 2008 – the call for papers has been sent out via the LLAS mailing list and will be sent to BAAL and LAGB. It was agreed that a keynote such as  Paul Meara (MCQ) or  Patricia Ashby (using field notebooks) should be approached. Action: AD
· Employer engagement/Linguistics in employment – AD suggested that a research study on teacher training rather than an event might be useful. DH reported that in a rough survey conducted by CLIE only 25% of institutions offering teacher training for English accept English Language degrees. It was felt that a proper (in-depth) survey of teaching criteria for ITT PGCE English would be very helpful to clarify the true situation.  JG and BK reported that the English Subject Centre has already done some work in this area so will liaise with LLAS on this. It was also suggested that the new diplomas need to be engaged with in order to ensure that they include language in humanities section. Action: DH to send CLIE idea AD. JG and BK to send information from English SC on this.
· BAAL and LAGB Conferences – (see item 4)
· Phonetics Teaching and Learning Conference (PTLC) – (see item 4)
7. Projects

· Mentoring project – AD reported that no further CVs have been received and that the idea needs further selling. DH suggested that the SG should submit their CVs to get things moving (DH and PA have already done so). Action AD: circulate to lists and send CV template to the SG.
· Workshops to Go – AD reported that for this year no proposals were received for linguistics. However an Action Research Project in English as an International Language has been funded.
· Why Study – AD reported that it is hoped that this will be put together online in April (she is waiting for the LLAS web designer to become available). DA suggested an interim release. Action: AD 
8. English Language

· AD had circulated the LLAS funded survey report on English Language provision in the UK, carried out by colleagues at the University of Reading. It was agreed that it was a very useful document particularly for institutions currently offering this provision. GH suggested circulating a copy to all departments/institutions named in the survey. It will also be published on the LLAS website when the typos have been corrected. Action: AD
· Working with English Subject Centre

JG and BK reported that English language people do attend English Subject Centre events but these relate mostly to areas such as stylistics. There seems to have been a major shift in the nature of provision of English for example a growth of HE in FE with new degree programmes mixing literature, language and creative writing. The OU also do this. English SC has also had feedback that its new lecturer event is not oriented enough to English Language. Three main points were made:
1. The overlap between literature and language is not a problem for English SC e.g. stylistics is well catered for.

2. There is a need for more Language specific activities such as the recent  Beard/Goddard transition report

3. English SC has a wealth of general resources for all aspects of the discipline but in reality they are not necessarily as useful for English Language. For example research methods in English Language would be very different to those for English Literature or Creative Writing.
A joint workshop was proposed and AD agreed to liaise with JG and BK over a possible topic. It was also agreed that some kind of joint web presence might be useful, either a web page linked to both SCs or a sharing of resources via a system of data harvesting (both centres have the capacity to do this having worked together on an interoperability project a few years ago. It was also suggested that a new staff event could be run collaboratively. Action: AD, JG, BK
9. Updates on CLIE, A level SIG etc, Benchmarking
DH reported that the A level SIG has hit a dead end in that they have a module prepared but cannot find a school willing to trial it. AD suggested that the new diplomas might provide a space to include some linguistics in post-16 education.
AD reported that the revised Benchmark statement for linguistics has now been published on the QAA website.

10. AOB and date of next meeting 

Next meeting: Wednesday 4th June 2008, CILT
Higher Education Academy: Workshop on Psycholinguistics 

University of Essex, 

June 20, 2008 (draft programme)

John Field
tba

Curriculum Development

Harald Clahsen, Department of Language and Linguistics, University of Essex: 

Curriculum Development for Psycholinguistics 
Current Research Topics and Advances in Research Methodology

Claudia Felser, Department of Language and Linguistics, University of Essex: 

Morphological and Syntactic Processing 

Nigel Duffield and Ayumi Matsuo, School of English Literature, Language and Linguistics, University of Sheffield

First and Second Language Acquisition
Theo Marinis, Department of Clinical Language Sciences, University of Reading: 

Language Disorders 

Resources and Tools for Research-Led Teaching

Sonja Eisenbeiss, Department of Language and Linguistics, University of Essex: 

Resources and Tools for Project-Based Assignments and Research-Led Teaching

Nigel Duffield, Sonja Eisenbeiss, Claudia Felser, Ayumi Matsuo, Theo Marinis
Brief Reports on the Use of Project-Based Assignments 

Panel Discussion

Teaching Psycholinguistics in Different Academic Environments 
Lunch-Time Exhibition
Tools and Resources for Project-Based Assignments (Elicitation games, Tutorial-packages for the use of Reaction-Time Software, Databases, etc.)
